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SPRINGFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  

AUTUMN TERM 2022 

  Teamwork   Resilience   Independence   Creativity   Kindness 

  

 

Week  
15 Sept 2022 
 
 

 
School is closed on Monday 

 
We are so proud of our children for the way they have responded to the sad 
news this week. We held a special assembly and the children have spoken 
about the Queen and ongoing events in the news in the most respectful way. 
 
Homework Task 
In light of the sad news that Queen Elizabeth II has passed away, we would like children to spend some 
time reflecting on her life and important role in our country’s history. Instead of the usual homework this 
week, they are tasked with creating a piece of artwork or a piece of writing about Queen Elizabeth II that 
they will share with their class on Friday 23 September. 
It could be a painting, drawing or collage, or they could write a story, poem or memory about the Queen. 
We are hoping to create a display from this work so it should be completed to the highest standard of 
presentation on paper no larger than A3. 
 
Non-Uniform Day 
Mrs Esser is doing something crazy. You may have seen her running the streets of Springfield over the 
summer as she is training to complete a Sprint Triathlon. This is a massive challenge for a complete 
amateur but she is doing it to raise money for an incredible little girl who is very close to her heart; Hope, 
an amazing 9 year old, who has quadriplegic cerebral palsy. Many of you may know of Hope as she is a 
younger sister of Ben who attended Springfield Primary School. 
Read the full story here: www.justgiving.com/fundraising/blondtriathlonforhope  
On Friday 23 September we will be having a non-uniform day with a suggested £1 donation all going to the 
charity to support one of our Springfield families. Thank you for your support. 
 
Contact Details 
We will be asking for updated details in a few weeks but in the meantime, if your contact details ie 
telephone number, address etc. has changed over the summer holidays please could you let the office 
know as soon as possible so we can update our records. 

 
Absence Line 
We have an absence line when you call the school. You can press 1 to leave a message with your child’s 
name, class and reason for absence. Please make sure you report your child’s absence to school either by 
phone or email before the start of the school day. You must report your child’s absence everyday if they 
are absent from school. 
 
 

Attendance News 
The highest attendance for the week beginning 5 September was Y3 Turtles with 
98.8% 
 

Uniform 
We have a big selection of clean pre-loved uniform particularly 
sweat shirts and cardigans for younger children. Please ask at 
the office if you would like to pick up any uniform. Thank you 
all for your kind donations but we are now fully stocked. 
 
  

Clubs 
Bookings are still open on 
www.clubbly.co.uk for parents 
wishing to book a space. A 
couple of new clubs have been 
added. 
  

http://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/blondtriathlonforhope
http://www.clubbly.co.uk/
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Attendance 
If you take a term time holiday it is extremely likely that you will incurr a fine. We have been lenient over 
the past year as we know families have had holidays rebooked from Covid times and it has been hard to 
get away. However from this term, if you do take your child out of school, the absence will not be 
authorised and the Local Authority may issue a penalty notice to each parent of £60 for each child to be 
paid within 21 days. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dinner Menu w/b 19 September 

 

PTA 
AGM postponed 
Due to the funeral of Her Majesty the Queen, our AGM has now been postponed until Monday 26 
September. Our Annual General Meeting is a good time to come and meet us and get a feel for what 
we have been up to over the past year. It will be held in the infant hall. Please arrive from 7pm for a 
7.30pm start. If you would like to become a member of the committee, please follow this link to sign up. 
https://forms.gle/dbn9rgpw5PH7cheN9  You will need to provide the details of a parent (or staff 
member) to nominate you, and another to second you. We would also really like to hear from you if you 
would be happy to offer your time occasionally helping out at events, rather than being on the 
committee. Knowing that we have a team of volunteers that we can call on for things like marshalling 
the colour run or manning a games stall is fantastic, and we cannot run events without you.  
 
Adventure Island Tickets 
We continue to sell discounted Adventure Island tickets. The theme park is open at weekends 
throughout September and October and will be open during the half term. Tickets are £16 each. Please 
email springfieldprimarypta@gmail.com  to purchase.  
 
Wanted  
We are after donations of pre loved Christmas clothing - Christmas jumpers and clothing. These can be 
any size. We ask that the items are clean and are in nice condition. Please drop your donations into the 
PTA box, which can be found in the office. 

https://forms.gle/dbn9rgpw5PH7cheN9
mailto:springfieldprimarypta@gmail.com
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Diary Dates 

 

Autumn 2022 

Mon 19 Sept School closed  

Fri 23 Sept Non uniform day for charity £1 donation  

Mon 26 Sept PTA AGM in the school hall - all parents welcome 7.30pm 

Fri 30 Sept Proposed immunisation date - whole school  

11 & 12 Oct Children’s individual photos  

24 - 28 Oct Half term  

Tues 1 Nov Parents’ Evening 3.30-5.30 

Weds 2 Nov 
Rock Stars Day - non uniform / come dressed as a rock star 
Parents’ Evening 

 
5-7.30 

Fri 4 Nov STEM Day  

Fri 18 Nov Children In Need - non uniform £1  

Thurs 8 Dec  Y3&4 Carol Concert for parents 10am 2pm 6pm 

Tues 13 Dec Infant Christmas nativity for parents 10am & 2pm 

Weds 14 Dec PTA Panto in school - Sleeping Beauty  

Mon 19 Dec Y5&6 Christmas play for parents 10am 2pm 6pm 

Tues 20 Dec Break up for Christmas holidays 3.10 

Spring 2023 

Fri 27 Jan EYFS & Y5 Road Safety sessions  

Fri 3 Feb EYFS & Y5 Road Safety sessions  

Fri 10 Feb Y5 Road Safety session  

13-17 Feb Half term  

Fri 17 March Red Nose Day - non uniform / wear red £1  

Tues 28 Mar  The Two Johns Online Safety for parents 6pm 

Mon 20 Feb Inset Day - school closed to children  

Fri  31 Mar Break up for Easter holidays 3.10 

Summer 2023 

Mon 17 Apr Back to school 8.40 

7-9 June  Y6 Residential at Essex Outdoors Mersea  

29 May - 2 June Half term  

Thurs 20 July  Break up for summer holidays 1.30 

Fri 21 July  Inset Day - school closed to children  
All dates subject to change 

 
PE Days 

EYFS Thurs & Fri  Y5 Elephants  Mon & Weds 
 Y1 Mon & Weds  Y5 Hippos Mon & Weds 

Y2 Mon & Weds  Y5 Rhinos Tues & Thurs   
Y3 Mon & Fri   Y6 Lions Tues & Thurs 
Y4 Tues & Thurs  Y6 Panthers & Tigers Weds & Fri   
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Essex Fire Museum.    
They have an open day on Sunday 25 September.  
There will be opportunities for families to get involved in history trails around the museum, craft activities 

and a chance to sit on the fire engines (and squirt water😊). 

  
The museum is free entry (but visits are by appointment only as we are on the site of an operational fire 
station). 
  
If families are interested, could you please email us at:museum@essex-fire.gov.uk  and tell us the number 
in your party and the time you would like to arrive (we are open from 10.00am to 4.00pm). This is just 
because we have to keep the station informed of numbers throughout the day.  
  
Address and contact details are: 
  
Fire Station, Hogg Lane, Grays RM17 5QS 
Phone: 01376 576847 
Email: museum@essex-fire.gov.uk 
Website:  Fire Museum (essex-fire.gov.uk) 

  
 

mailto:museum@essex-fire.gov.uk
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Fsearch%3Fq%3Dessex%2Bfire%2Bmuseum%2Bphone%26ludocid%3D6605242888473730080%26sa%3DX%26ved%3D2ahUKEwiXyeWgq_X3AhWgQkEAHTzSBjgQ6BN6BAhPEAI&data=05%7C01%7CDan.Bailey%40essex-fire.gov.uk%7Cff211834b8f14324d23508da634d27db%7Cebb4b37b40c44b17825c5dc692c18888%7C1%7C0%7C637931480415443283%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yDGhkBLNoHzXJpuhm6YOJyWUbIh2hV%2BaBuTB5Yqo1so%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Fsearch%3Fq%3Dessex%2Bfire%2Bmuseuj%26oq%3Dessex%2Bfire%2Bmuseuj%26aqs%3Dedge..69i57j0i13l3j0i22i30j69i64l2.7612j0j3%26sourceid%3Dchrome%26ie%3DUTF-8&data=05%7C01%7CDan.Bailey%40essex-fire.gov.uk%7Cff211834b8f14324d23508da634d27db%7Cebb4b37b40c44b17825c5dc692c18888%7C1%7C0%7C637931480415443283%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BcPwn5wasTCq82rYBCSHlKqMvHRAGmkd7mxb5QXN%2BIs%3D&reserved=0
mailto:museum@essex-fire.gov.uk
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.essex-fire.gov.uk%2FFire_Museum%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDan.Bailey%40essex-fire.gov.uk%7Cff211834b8f14324d23508da634d27db%7Cebb4b37b40c44b17825c5dc692c18888%7C1%7C0%7C637931480415443283%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YYDwHOiVdjnIhN5Zn9pgZ9hmzUD%2BsXEEJv2Jb5CtGeE%3D&reserved=0

